
  

 

  

WISHING ALL OUR READERS A VERY MERRY 

CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY, PROSPEROUS AND covid free 2022  

  
  

  Model A News 

 Club Meetings are held monthly with the exceptions of January, June and August at a time and location to be 

determined at the previous meeting. For details of forthcoming meetings and events please contact any member of 

the committee. 
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Member AllŜƴ {ǘŀŦŦƻǊŘΩǎ 1930 

Sports Coupe at the All Ford 

Day Canberra in 2003. 

See his story on its restoration 
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ALL CORRESPONDENCE SHOULD BE 

ADDRESSED TO: 

 The Model A Restorers Club (Australia) Inc, 

PO Box 320, 

Dickson, ACT 2602 

 E-mail: robjean5@bigpond.com 

--------------------------------------------------------------  

 The Model A Restorers Club (Australia) Inc. 

Was founded in 1969 in Canberra. The club 

has hosted four National Meets in 1972, 1975, 

1978 and 1998. Members possess a wide 

variety of Model A Fords including examples 

of Phaeton, Roadster, Sedan Delivery, Sports 

Coupe, Victoria etc. Australian-delivery Model 

A Fords are of Canadian origin with assembly 

of many body styles having been undertaken 

in Australia. 

  

--------------------------------------------------------------- 

  

Model A News is the journal of the Model A Restorers 

Club (Australia) Inc. 

 

 The editor welcomes all contributions of articles, 

anecdotes, period and current photos and associated 

memorabilia for publication. 

 

 Advertisements from club members related to cars or 

parts wanted or for sale are published free of charge 

and if desired will be reprinted in interstate exchange 

Model A club journals. 

 

 Advertisements for cars (or incomplete cars) for sale 

must contain either the registration number, the VIN 

number or the engine number together with the price 

asked. Unless such detail is included, advertisements will 

not be accepted for publication in Model A News. 

 

 Views expressed in Model A News are those of the 

authors and not necessarily those of the Model A 

Restorers Club (Australia) Inc. No responsibility is 

either given or implied as to the accuracy of technical 

information published in this newsletter. 

 

Life Members of MARC (Australia) Inc. 

The Club has awarded Life Membership for outstanding 

service to seven club members (in chronological order): 

Ian Irwin O.A.M. (ACT, Founder)  

Michael Livingstone (N.S.W. Deceased) 

Kevin Churchill (Victoria) 

Neil Phillips (South Australia)  

Allen Stafford (ACT) 

Jean McDonald (ACT)  

Bob McDonald (ACT) 

 

 Honorary Members of MARC(Australia) Inc. 

Gwen Livingstone 

 

Concessional Registration 

Club vehicles can be concessionally registered in the ACT 

(or in the case of NSW members, in that state) for 

restricted use. Details of all aspects of Model A 

Concessional Registration requirements are obtainable 

from the Club Registrar, Bob McDonald on (02) 

62543248.  

E-mail: robjean5@bigpond.com 

 

The Model A Restorers Club (Australia) Inc. Is also able 

to approve other appropriate veteran or vintage vehicles 

owned by its club members for concessional 

registration. 

mailto:robjean5@bigpond.com


FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Well here we are at the end of another year and the last newsletter 

for this 2021. Covid has been a setback for most of us, and I think we 

ŀǊŜ ƭǳŎƪȅ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ōŜŜƴ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƭȅΦ 

Our AGM and meeting was a great day, and our Christmas run and lunch to 

WŜƴƴȅ ŀƴŘ {ǘŜǾŜΩǎ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƛƳŜ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǇŀǊǘƛŎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ǇƭŜŀǎƛƴƎ ǘƻ 

see Ruth Foster. 

We were all saddened to hear of the sudden passing of member Sophia 

bƻǘŀǊŀǎΩǎ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊ /ƻƴ /ŀǎǎƛŘȅΦ hǳǊ ǎȅƳǇŀǘƘȅ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴŘƻƭŜƴŎŜǎ Ǝƻ ǘƻ all the 

/ŀǎǎƛŘȅ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΦ  {ƻǇƘƛŀΩǎ ƘǳǎōŀƴŘ WƛƳ bƻǘŀǊŀǎ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ǘǊŀǾŜƭƭƛƴƎ ǎƻ ǿŜƭƭΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ 

send our love, prayers and best wishes to the Notaras family.  

We have also heard that Ida Irwin has been in hospital and is now home. We 

wish her the best for a happy, healthy Christmas and New Year. 

The story Allen has supplied on the restoration of his 1930 Sports Coupe is a 

ƎƻƻŘ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘƛƴƎ ǊŜŀŘ ŀƴŘ Ŏƻƴǘŀƛƴǎ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǿŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ŀōƻǳǘ the 

coupe. 

Also in this issue is the final from Ian Irwin on the series of 90 Years Ago 1928-

1931. From now on it will be an occasional contribution. We thank Ian for 

sharing this rare Model A Ford information and photographs from his extensive 

archives. 

I am also pleased to report that my 1929 phaeton has gone to a good home of 

fellow members Terry and Glenda Davis from Bungendore. I am delighted that 

the car will be staying in our club. 

All that now remains is for me to wish all our Model A members and their 

families all the best for a Happy, Healthy Christmas and New Year. 

Keep Safe, 

Best Regards, 

Bill 

PS:  The Caretaker Editors would welcome contributions from members for 

future newsletter, so please give this some serious thought - Bill 
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NOVEMBER CLUB MEETING AND AGM HELD AT THE HOME OF 

JENNY AND STEVE EDWARDS IN MURRUMBATEMA N ON 

SUNDAY 7TH NOVEMBER 2021 

 

Below are some photographs  taken by President Bill Hopkins at the November 

club meeting and AGM held on Sunday 7th November at the home of members 

Jenny and Steve Edwards at Murrumbateman. As usual members were made most 

welcome by our hosts and treated to excellent coffee by barista extraordinaire 

Steve. Members were also able to view progress on restoration work being 

undertaken by Steve on Jennyôs 1928 coupe. 

Members attending were: 

Jenny and Steve Edwards, Bill Hopkins, Ian and Anne Whittle (who had travelled 

from Cowra), Geoff and Lynne Nicholas, Terry and Glenda Davis, Rob Scott, 

Allen Stafford, David Tanaskovic, Paul Cunneen, Bob and Jean McDonald. All 

travelled in their moderns as heavy rain and storms were predicted ï but in the 

end didnôt eventuate!! 
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CHRISTMAS LUNCH SUNDAY 5TH DECEMBER 2021 AT THE HOME 

OF MEMBERS STEVE AND JENNY EDWARDS, 

MURRUMBATEMA N. 

 

Once again members gathered at Jenny and Steveôs place for our annual 

Christmas lunch. With all the uncertainty surrounding the weather and the high 

probability that we would get rain on the day, it was decided to try and opt for a 

suitable sheltered venue. Many thanks for Jenny and Steve again offering the 

use of their house as a venue. 

An excellent spread was prepared by Secretary Jean McDonald, together with a 

delicious trifle from Bill Hopkins. Going by the small amount of leftovers, it 

was apparent that the meal was enjoyed by all attendees. As usual the Christmas 

decorations and table cloths were supplied by President Bill Hopkins to provide 

the right festive atmosphere. 

It was pleasing to see member Ruth Foster from Rosewood attending, as it 

happened to coincide with a visit she was making to her grandson in Canberra. 

Unfortunately member Paul Cunneen didnôt make it as he had fuel problems 

with his 1937 Dodge coupe and it had to be transported home on a tilt tray from 

just outside the village of Hall. 

A selection of photographs taken by Bill Hopkins are below. Attending were: 

Jenny and Steve Edwards, Bill Hopkins, Ruth Foster, Rob Scott, Allen Stafford, 

David Tanaskovic, Ian and Anne Whittle, Terry and Glenda Davis, and Bob and 

Jean McDonald. 
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   CLUB 50TH ANNIVERSARY BADGE 

 
50 copies of the 50th Anniversary Metal Car Badge (shown below) were produced for 
the club by ōŀŘƎŜ ƳŀƪŜǊ .ŀŘƎŜΩǊǎΦ  
 
A limited number are still available for sale at a cost of $35.50 plus postage.  
 
Contact the Treasurer if interested.  
 
 

 
Badge dimensions are 93.5mm long by 53mm high. Fixing holes are 3.5mm diameter 
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EVENTS CALENDAR 2021 
 
            

          
 

2022 
 

6 March 2022                   Shannons Wheels ς Queanbeyan Showgrounds   

 
 

11-17 September          Model A National Meet ς Goulburn NSW 
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Iaƴ LǊǿƛƴΩǎ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ aƻŘŜƭ ! bŜǿǎΦ hŎǘƻōŜǊ-December 2021 

We have celebrated 90 Years of the Model A Ford in Australia through 2018 to 2021 inclusive. I have 

endeavoured to document historic journeys, events, advertising, body styles, various oddities and all 

along the way supporting that with evocative period photographs. 

This issue marks the end of the 90th anniversary journey tracing those historical materials. My life is 

far from all Model A Ford. My interests have always covered a broad motoring spectrum since I was a 

kid in the late 1940s, and I have many goals in other motoring areas of research to yet achieve. I do 

hope readers have enjoyed the journey along the way. It would be wonderful to see some other Model 

A enthusiasts pick up the threads   and continue this essentially Australian theme. For me, it is 

disappointing to read in so many Australian Model A magazines, such areas as production matters and 

discussion on body styles focusing heavily on the American Model A Fords which are only distant 

cousins of our cars. 

From now, it will be only on the odd occasion that I devote time to Model A Fords in Australia. My 

research has taken me lately down pathways of Australian histories of many marques of Edwardian 

cars, and our own Edwardian car, with a major book to complete in 2022. I wish the Model A Ford 

movement well and will always maintain a strong affection for the Canadian-Australian Model A Fords.  

Ian 

[ŜǘΩǎ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻƳŜ ǇŜǊƛƻŘ ƛƳŀƎŜǎΦ  

Back to the very beginningΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ.  

 

This photo depicts the beginnings ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎƛǘŜ ŜŀǊǘƘǿƻǊƪǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ CƻǊŘ aƻǘƻǊ /ƻƳǇŀƴȅΩǎ DŜŜƭƻƴƎ CŀŎǘƻǊȅ 

ƛƴ мфнрΣ ǿƛǘƘ ƴƻǘ ŀ ŎŀǊ ǘƻ ōŜ ǎŜŜƴΣ ƻƴƭȅ ŀ ŦŜǿ ƻƭŘ Ψ5ƻōōƛƴǎΩ ƛƴ ƘŀǊƴŜǎǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎŀǊǘǎΦ 

 



16 
 

 

tǊƻōŀōƭȅ ōŜǎǘ ŎŀǇǘƛƻƴŜŘ ŀǎ Ψ¢ǳŎƪŜǊ ǘƛƳŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ outback ǿŜǎǘŜǊƴ vǳŜŜƴǎƭŀƴŘΦΩ hǊ ǇŜǊƘŀǇǎ ΨCŀǊ ŦǊƻƳ the 

ƳŀŘŘŜƴƛƴƎ ŎǊƻǿŘΦΩ 

 

hƴ ǘƘŜ ²ƛǎŜƳŀƴΩǎ CŜǊǊȅ wƻŀŘ ƭƻƴƎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǊƻŀŘ ǿŀǎ ǎŜŀƭŜŘ ΧΧΧΧ 

 

Members of this touring party in what appears to be their nearly new 1928 Model A Phaeton, were 

Percy Barber at the wheel, and Archie Barber seated on the running board. George Weaver is at the 

left, Joshua Weaver in front of the radiator and John Barber at the end of the bumper bar. The Weavers 

ǿŜǊŜ ŦǊƻƳ aŀǊƻƻǘŀΣ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ 9ōŜƴŜȊŜǊ ŀƴŘ ²ƛǎŜƳŀƴΩǎ CŜǊǊȅΦ 
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